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 Tino Posillico 
 James Daly 
   
 
 

Chief Daugherty welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Chief Daugherty discussed some updates 
on the University Police Department.  An Officer Wellness Policy is being developed for the department.  
This is in line with the latest push nationally to provide for Officer’s physical and mental well-being.  
Discussed was Critical Incident Stress Debriefings and how this wellness policy will include training for 
“peer mentors”. 

An update on the status of three UPD recruits in the Nassau County Police Academy was 
provided as well as a discussion on how FSC’s UPD has been able to enhance diversity amongst its rank 
and file. 

UPD will be hosting a food drive next month before the Easter holiday. More info on that as it 
becomes available. 
 Chief Daugherty then introduced Julie Goble, from the Farmingdale ADAPT Coalition, to speak 
about a project she is spear heading and would like to see if the CSAC could assist with.  The project 
involves “Hot Spot” mapping and a subsequent Environmental Scanning piece.  Beginning in early 
January surveys were given out to students and employees requesting 3 areas they feel are safe and 3 
areas of concern.  All of these points were plotted on a map.  Ms. Goble demonstrated the campus map 
with all points of concerns and safe areas plotted.  Ms. Goble further discussed the next phase of the 
project which will be to physically walk these sites next month and enhance the information on the map.  
The CSAC was invited to take part in these environmental scannings and Chief Daugherty suggested it 
could be one of CSAC’s upcoming meetings.  Chief Daugherty then introduced James Daly, an adjunct 



GIS professor, and CSAC member Emily Fogarty who furthered the conversation by offering their 
assistance and demonstrating a more detailed map that Ms. Goble could utilize as the program has been 
purchased for FSC already.  Enhancements to the project (plotting light poles, use of actual campus 
photos) were discussed as well as ways the CSAC could assist.   Ms. Goble, Mr. Daly and Ms. Fogarty 
were going to continue discussing offline,  the various options available to further enhance the project 
and ultimately the safety of individuals at FSC. 
 Chief Daugherty then introduced Professor Tino Posillico who was representing the Student 
Affairs and Services Committee.  He and the committee would like to develop emergency readiness 
training videos for use in a new student orientation program.  The videos could also serve numerous 
other functions that were discussed in the meeting.  It was discussed that individual videos could be 
developed for each building detailing safety features, exits and emergency meeting places outside of the 
building and then actually put into the interactive maps that were discussed previously in the meeting.  
It was decided that Mr. Posillico would discuss with his committee the parameters of the project and he 
could come to the next meeting and fine tune videos that could be worked on over the summer. 
 Chief Daugherty ended the meeting and stated that he would send out info for the next CSAC 
meeting which would be on April 1st. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 


